BVSA RECREATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

June 2, 2021 Meeting Whiting Center Green Room 2PM

Attendees: Gary Adams, Will Handley, Joni Hensche, Kimberly Clow, Tom Papac Absent: Linda Ricketts

Staff: Debbie Papac, Joe Horswell BoD: Peggy Bergman- Smith

Approval of Agenda: June 2, 2021 WH 1st TP 2nd all approved

Approval of Minutes + BVSA BOD Proposal for TAC May 5, 2021 COMPLETED VIA e MAIL

*TAC Recommendation Report by PB-S-Discussed in EAC- Decision to table concept for a while

GUESTS: NONE

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

1) Beaubien Field -Gary Adams

What is the ground maintenance crew doing about the hazard of overgrown root system from the Poplar trees on the soccer and baseball fields? I. e. take down the Poplar that is causing the hazard or cut/dig the roots out. +JH has been talking to Brandon RE: grinding them after BB camp plus

- + There is a leak in that area from a valve. JH talk to Brandon
- +JH-to find out if CSD can put some asphalt on the 2 entrances to Beaubien Field Parking Lot.
- +Per GA request JH to find out about BB coaches playing golf during camp week

Clay to be delivered for Adams and Warne Field!

2) **<u>RC Modelers - Tom Papac_</u>** asked if there can be water for RC Field-Perhaps extend water line at Nature Path. Or get water pumped from Jack's.

Below-College & grade school residents checking out the new RC Track!! Thanks!!





1. Getting many younger families stopping at the

track. Most of the kids and dads already have cars. Some non-club people already using the track.

- 2. We are planning an open house for the RC area on July 17. Will serve hot dogs/chips/water.
- 3. Would be nice to get a picnic table at the RC track viewing area.
- 4. Airfield needs to get mowed.
- 5. South part of RC track (by the stairs) needs to get mowed.
- *Problem w/kids on bikes using RC Track...JH There is a proposed small kids bike area behind Cub Field.
- +Discussion RE: RC Club change By Laws for boats and cars as they are not AMA.
- +Drone Registration needed

3) **Sportsman Club** Will Handley Exciting Things happening!!

Our May activity was limited to a picnic at Cub Lake on Sunday 23rd. The weather was a bit cooler than our April Picnic so the numbers were down but those who attended had a thoroughly enjoyable time. WE are planning to ramp up our activities in June, with a Circle the Wagons & Chili Cook Off on Saturday 12th at the Beaubien Field parking lot to which we will be <u>inviting new residents</u> and anyone who would like to find out more about the Sportsman's Club. Then on Saturday 26th we have our Summer Golf Tournament.

Looking ahead to July we hope there will be a full program of events over the weekend of the 4th and are planning to run our Hot Dog Stand to refresh everyone participating in the festivities.

4) <u>Pool - Kimberly Clow-Numbers</u>- Lap-506, BVSG-245, THS-221-= **TOTAL Swims 972** MAY 1-27 (pass checker kept numbers May 28-May 31)

*Many THS swimmers went to League Finals and Regional Finals!! Congratulations Grizzly Warriors!

Many Thanks to the BVSA for the use of the pool so our Grizzly Warrior Swimmers could swim so competitively this year at the Central Section Valley Championships and place!

- *The Grizzlies will be competing in Kern Summer Rec League Swim Meets
- *Grizzlies participating in Rummage Sale at Cub Lake to raise funds for Regulation Starting Blocks!
- 5) **Tennis/Pickle Ball**: Linda Ricketts-No report submitted.
- 6) <u>Tailwaggers:</u> Joni_Hensche As of 5-25-21 we now have 118 households (220 members!) Brandon-Sm. Dog Park needs more grading. Request after the 4th. +Re-writing the By-Laws for more safety first
 - We will hopefully have the equipment for BVS Dog Park project ordered in August.
 - Therapy dogs Happy Hounds Reading program- Children reading to the Dogs at the Whiting Center has been a success. Twice a month on Wednesdays. 10-15 kids each time. Will move inside when too warm.
 - Agility Play Day was Saturday, May 8th with 41 dogs and handlers attending.
 - Next Agility Play Day scheduled for June 19th is almost full.
 - Obedience classes will began the first of May. Every Tuesday 51 dogs participating throughout the day.
 - Walkabouts are every Friday morning 9:00 at the Nature Path, 1, 2 or 3 laps w/ 12-16 people weekly. Time will change beginning June to 8:00 due to warming weather.
 - Hikeabout May 15th.w/Rona
 - Rakeabout for foxtails date TBD
 - Herding will be on the schedule for the fall.
 - 7) Recreation Report by Debbie Papac

<u>Pickle Ball & Tennis-</u> Rick is taking sign=ups for summer clinics. Rick is asking people for Amenity cards to use courts!!Offering Beginner, Intermediate and advance classes.

- **Pool** 1. The pool has been set up for the summer along with the Lifeguard training. Megan Fisher will be the Pool Supervisor this summer.
 - 2. Pool opens Memorial Day weekend, and the full time weekdays starting the 4th of June.
 - 3. Resident can only bring in 3 adult guests per lot/track to the pool. No entry w/o Homeowner.
 - 4. There are 2 custodians for cleaning surfaces.

<u>Pool Projects:</u> Fencing around the new generator will happen shortly.

- 1 the asphalt project has been completed.
- 2. New decking should be planned for August when the kids go back to school.

Weight Room - Whiting Center- The cable has been repaired in the weight room.

GA- Leg Press Hack Squat has bar nearby that is a Hazard. JH to check on it.

Special Events:

Garrumage Sale - June 5th - now taking signups 4th of July plans - taking sign-ups starting May 1st.

Balloon Rides reservations from June 20-30 at the WC

June 12th BVSA BoD election

Beaubien Field / Nature Path-

Proposed bike course. Grounds maintenance continues to water trees.

<u>Range:</u> The dedication of the Range pavilion is postponed until the sign can be completed. Evaluating hours. Range has been closed due to excessive heat.

<u>Campgrounds</u> - Water Canyon Campground is open.

<u>Lakes-</u> The Association scheduled treatment to keep the lake from excessive algae this summer. This has been completed. Early test results indicate the phoslock treatment has been successful.

- +Catfish eradication has started for the year.
- +Fred & Bob Hogue had the lake shoreline-common area-surveyed LQAC asked the RAC to follow up with BVSA & ECC for Property easements & Liability. DP said responsibility has not been assigned yet.
- +Remove hose bibb nozzle to stop pressure @ PB & Kayak wash rack
 - 8) <u>Assistant Recreation Manager-</u> Joe Horswell signs that were backordered have now arrived! Will begin installation.
- 9) <u>Youth Sports Report-</u> Tilly Russel <u>Soccer</u>: Championships this weekend!! <u>Baseball Camp</u>: July 19-22. Now taking Sign Ups..

<u>T-Ball:</u> Now taking sign -ups. Start time will be delayed a little.

<u>Hockey:</u> Pick up/teaching games are ongoing for Wednesdays and Thursdays. Monday number are low. This can stretch out as there is nothing coming into those time slots in the gym.

8) BVSA ADMIN REPORTS: Wes Shryock-GM Debbie Shryock-Project Manager Peggy Bergman-Smith-BVSA BoD Rep NONE

OLD BUSINESS: NONE

New Business: ACTION ITEMS: DP-Follow up with BVSA/ECC RE: Property easements & Liability

ADJOURNED 3:43PM NEXT MEETING WEDNESDAY AUG 11 2PM LOCATION WC GREEN ROOM